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21 January 2015

Mr President,

Sierra Leone warmly welcomes the delegation of Lesotho and congratulates them for the presentation of their comprehensive national report, as well as for the steps that they have taken to address human rights. 
My delegation commends Lesotho for the putting in place of special measures with regard to the political participation of women, which has led to 58 per cent women’s representation in local government and notes with satisfaction, the progress made in providing free, gender balanced education for its people which has subsequently put it on track for achieving the second and third MDGs by 2015.  It is also pertinent to note that Lesotho has one of the highest literacy rates in sub-Saharan Africa.  Sierra Leone also commends the ongoing efforts aimed at reducing the spread of AIDS/HIV, as well as other health and development challenges. 
My delegation would encourage the Government of Lesotho to work with international partners to mitigate the adverse effects of climate change in order to better address the severe food insecurity. Sierra Leone firmly believes that developing and implementing a sustainable natural disaster risk reduction strategy is crucial for Lesotho’s future economic development.
In spite of the drawing up of the National Health Policy in 2011, Sierra Leone is concerned about capacity gaps in the health sector and calls on Lesotho to seek international support to develop a sound health system that could cater for all needs in this sector.
Sierra Leone has the following recommendations:

1. Establish a national human rights institution which is in conformity with the Paris Principles. 

2. Ratify the optional protocol to the ICESCR.
3. Seek technical assistance to meet its human rights obligations, including the submission of its overdue reports to the relevant treaty bodies

4. Provide legal remedies and assistance for victims of trafficking in persons.
Furthermore, my delegation would encourage Lesotho to adopt legislation which expressly prohibits discrimination against women.

Sierra Leone wishes Lesotho every success in completing this second cycle of its review.

Thank you, Mr President. 
